Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care

Office of the Deputy Minister

Hepburn Block, 10<sup>th</sup> Floor 80 Grosvenor Street Toronto ON M7A 1R3 Tel.: 416 327-4300

Fax: 416 326-1570

Ministère de la Santé et des Soins de longue durée

Bureau du sous-ministre

Édifice Hepburn, 10<sup>e</sup> étage 80, rue Grosvenor Toronto ON M7A 1R3

Tél.: 416 327-4300 Téléc.: 416 326-1570



iApprove-2018-00767

MAY 0 7 2018

Mr. Les Gamble Chair The Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board 210 Mead Boulevard Espanola ON P5E 1R9

Dear Mr. Gamble:

I am pleased to advise you that the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care will provide The Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board up to \$2,056 in additional base funding with respect to the land ambulance services grant for the provision of land ambulance services for territories without municipal organization (TWOMO) for the 2018 calendar year.

The Assistant Deputy Minister of the Direct Services Division will write to The Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board shortly concerning the terms and conditions governing this funding.

Thank you for your dedication and commitment to the provision of land ambulance services.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Bob Bell Deputy Minister

c: Mr. Fern Dominelli, Chief Administrative Officer, The Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board